HIV infections among gay and bisexual men hit 20 year low

A PHE report reveals that overall, across all genders and sexualities, the number of people with a new
HIV diagnosis dropped by 10% from 4,580 cases in 2018 to 4,139 in 2019. There was also a 34% decline
from a 2014 peak, when there were 6,312 diagnoses in the UK.

The report covers 2019 and shows HIV infections were falling even before the pandemic and lockdown
reduced sexual contacts.

There were 1,700 new HIV diagnoses in gay and bisexual men last year, compared with the previous low
of 1,500 in 2000, and 1,600 new diagnoses in heterosexual adults . This is the lowest number of new
diagnoses in heterosexual adults since 1998 and the first time the numbers have been so close between
gay and bisexual men — a high-risk group — and straight people.
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PHE said the continued decline in transmission could be attributed to the success of preventive measures
and more effective treatment of HIV-positive people so that they have an undetectable level of the virus,
meaning it is too low to transmit it to others.

However, it added that challenges remain with regards to improving uptake of testing and support for
people to continue their treatment. Indeed, the report shows close to half the people newly diagnosed last
year were at a late stage of infection, increasing their risk of death eight-fold.
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